MIDDLE HADDAM HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

Thursday, February 27, 2014 @ 6:30 pm
Location:  Town Hall – East Hampton 
                     



        Minutes 
1. Call to Order – Chairman Walsh called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.
2. Roll Call / Seating of Alternates – Roll call was taken.  Present were Commissioners Richard Walsh, Gina Ritchie, Demian Battit and Alternate Regina Starolis.  Chairman Walsh seated Ms. Starolis.
3. Public remarks - Items not on Agenda - None
4. Public Hearings
a. Application # 487, filed by Robert and Anne McKinney regarding 44 Long Hill Road, to replace pool fencing.
           Anne McKinney presented photos and a detailed description of the proposed Specrail 
           fence as well as a photo of the old fence and a diagram of the property.  Mrs. McKinney 
           stated that they chose the Bennington A model because it meets the towns regulations. 
           She indicated that the fence will be 54” high is a maintenance free fence that will blend

           into the landscape.
           Demian Battit motioned to approve Application #487 as presented, seconded by Alternate 
           Regina Starolis.  Vote: Yes-4; No-0 
           Motion approved.
     5.  Approval of minutes & motions
b. January 23, 2014 minutes and motions
Chairman Walsh motioned to approve the January 23, 2014 minutes as written.
6. Correspondence

c. Other – None
     7. Reports

                  d. Expenditures- Chairman Walsh indicated a bill for advertising.
                  e. Other – None
8. New business:
             a. Collapsed barn roof – Keighley Pond Road- Chairman Walsh stated that the collapsed roof was reported to the town.  The town stated they would send someone from the building department to assess the damage.  The owners of the property were present and indicated that the insurance company will be there to assess the damage and inquired about the procedures to either tear it down or reconstruct.
            b. Other -None

     9. Unfinished business

                  a. Other – None
.

    10. Public remarks – Doug Mackeown inquired about the districts’ policy for restoring driveways (gravel vs. blacktop). Chairman Walsh stated that the “preferred presentation” for the blacktop would be the blacktop with a mixture of oil and white pea stone.  He went on to say that a COA would need to be obtained if the driveway was to be paved but that if it is to be maintenance using the same material, no COA is needed.
    11. Adjournment – With no further business to discuss, Chairman Walsh motioned to adjourn at 6:52 p.m.


         
    Respectfully Submitted,

    Christine Castonguay

    Recording Secretary
